Woodland Elementary School
Regularly Scheduled SBDM Meeting
September 16, 2020
Members Present via Google Meet: Dawn Tarquinio, Eric Bristol, Penny Ellis, Casey Boblitt, Diana Smalls-Young, and Freddie Murphy.  Recording Secretary: Ashley Brus. Guests: None.
Call to order 4:32 p.m.
1. Opening Business
a. September Agenda Approval- A motion was made to approve the September agenda by Penny Ellis and seconded by Freddie Murphy. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the September agenda.
b. August Regular Meeting Minutes- A motion was made by Casey Boblitt to approve the August Regular Meeting Minutes and seconded by Eric Bristol. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the August Regular Meeting Minutes.
c. Good News Reports- We continue to have an excellent start to the school year. Mr. Murphy shared that the addition of the OLA teachers has been a good thing for the students and their instruction. 
d. Public Comment- None
2. Student Achievement
a. Data we can monitor- 
i. MAP window opens 9/21- Teachers will meet in PLCs tomorrow to discuss procedures for MAP and Mrs. Tarquinio will have a Google Meet tomorrow with district personnel and other principals to discuss how MAP will be administered to the OLA students.
ii. Teachers are currently completing baseline assessments which includes Reflex analysis, fluency, phonological awareness, phonics, and any other utilized intervention programs. These assessments will allow our programs to get a baseline so that student growth can be tracked. Mrs. Tabb has been coming in and completing the phonics and phonological awareness assessments with our 1st, 2nd, and 3rd grade students to support our teachers. OLA teachers are also working to complete their baseline assessments. Mrs. Tarquinio will share the data that has been gathered at next month’s regularly scheduled meeting. 
3. School Improvement Planning
a. Monthly Review
i. August - 11th-14th - Professional Development Days at Woodland; 17th-20th - Professional Learning Days; 20th - HCS Board Meeting; Opening Day for staff; 24th - 1st first day for A students; 25th 1st first day for B students
ii. September - 1st - PBIS Monthly Meeting; 7th - Labor Day; 16th - September SBDM Meeting; 17th HCS Board Meeting; 17th/18th Dot Day; 21st - MAP window opens; 23rd Soar Awards
iii. October - 1st Newbie Meeting; 2nd Flu Shot Clinic; 5th-9th - Fall Break; 15th HCS Board Meeting; 19th-23rd Virtual Book Fair; 21st- October SBDM meeting; 23rd Fluency Assessments due
b. Comprehensive School Improvement Planning- CSIP can be found on the Woodland school website.
i. Next steps for completion will take place between October 1-November 1 and will include the Needs Assessment for Schools, School Assurances, and School Safety Report. 
c. School Assurances- Mrs. Tarquinio shared with the council that it is a requirement within our School Assurances that attention is paid to the offering of the following to our students: visual and performing arts, health and physical education, career studies and exposure to world culture.
4. Budget Report
a. August Schedule of Balances- Mrs. Tarquinio provided the council members with a copy of the August Schedule of Balances. A motion to approve the August Schedule of Balances was made by Eric Bristol and seconded by Freddie Murphy. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the August Schedule of Balances.
b. Second month adjustments- In the event that new staff needs to be added or removed from the original allocation, it would need to be completed by September 15th. Woodland had a 2nd grade OLA teacher added, Megan Davis. In addition, any second month adjustments with regard to enrollment would also need to occur. Woodland is still operating on our full enrollment regardless of the A/B and/or OLA schedule. 
5. Committee Reports- A motion was made to amend the agenda to add the accident report to the committee reports. Eric Bristol made a motion to approve the agenda amendment and Freddie Murphy seconded. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the agenda amendment to include the accident report.
a. Schoolwide Goal Achievement - The Schoolwide Goal Achievement action team was tasked to review the Instructional Practices Policy. This policy was looked at in May, but the current version was not available. Mrs. Tarquinio provided the notes from the May SBDM meeting to the action team for them to revise the policy. The council conducted the second reading of the policy and sent it back to the action team for further revision. The third reading will be at the regularly scheduled SBDM meeting in October.
b. Leadership Environment - The Leadership Environment action team was tasked to discuss and plan ways to display data throughout the school. Mrs. Tarquinio shared the team’s ideas for these displays. The council did not have any questions for the action team regarding their ideas. Mrs. Ellis and Ms. Boblitt shared additional ideas for data displays that were added to the document for the action team to review. Additionally, Mrs. Tarquinio added a note for a specific timeline for updating the data to ensure it is timely.
c. Family Learning - The Family Learning action team was tasked to review and modify the Title I/FRC Needs Assessment survey. A virtual form was created that will be sent out to Woodland families to complete. 
d. Leadership Events - The Leadership Events action team was tasked to review and revise the Extracurricular Programs Policy. The council conducted the first reading of the proposed policy. The council inquired into a change of wording to ensure that all extracurricular events, not just clubs or teams were accounted for in the policy. The policy will be sent back to the action team for revision and the second reading will be completed at the October regularly scheduled SBDM meeting.
e. Professional Learning - The Professional Learning action team was tasked to create a database for the programs and initiatives being utilized at Woodland. Mrs. Tarquinio shared the doc from the action team’s work with the council. Mrs. Tarquinio suggested to include the non-digital resources within the database. 
f. Shared Leadership - The Shared Leadership action team was tasked with reviewing and revising the Alignment with State Standards Policy. Mrs. Tarquinio shared that this policy is reviewed annually as it works parallel with the CSIP. The council had no questions or suggestions for further revision. A motion was made to approve the Alignment with State Standards Policy by Freddie Murphy and seconded by Penny Ellis. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the Alignment with State Standards Policy.
g. Student-Led Achievement - The Student-Led Achievement action team was tasked with reviewing and revising the Enhancing Student Achievement Policy. Mrs. Tarquinio shared that this policy is reviewed annually. The council had no questions or suggestions for further revision. A motion was made to approve the Enhancing Student Achievement Policy by Penny Ellis and seconded by Eric Bristol. The council members agreed unanimously with the motion to approve the Enhancing Student Achievement Policy.
h. Student Learning - The Student Learning action team was tasked with reviewing and revising the Student Assignment Policy. The council conducted the second reading of the policy and a suggestion was made for it to go back to the action team for further review as a student can qualify for GT services in the related arts. The council will conduct the third reading of the policy at the regularly scheduled SBDM meeting in October. 
i. August Accident Report- The council received and reviewed a copy of the August Accident Report.
6. Bylaw or Policy Review/Readings/Adoption
a. Policy advice during the pandemic- Mrs. Tarquinio shared the advice document for writing policies during a pandemic which can be found in the member section of the KASC website.
7. Old Business
a. Member Training- Mrs. Tarquinio has received Mrs. Ellis’ and Mr. Bristol’s experienced member training documents. Mr. Murphy’s was received last month. Ms. Boblitt and Ms. Smalls-Young will attend training next Monday and Tuesday.
b. Required Documents- Mrs. Tarquinio has received all the required documents from the council members that required a signature. Additionally, the profile page that is submitted to KDE has been completed.
c. KASC Delegate- Mrs. Tarquinio shared with the council members that they are eligible to play a role in the KASC council as they are looking for representatives. If you are interested, you can access this through the KASC website.
8. New Business
a. SBDM Priority Organizer of KDE Documents- Mrs. Tarquinio shared this with the council and stated that she will include it in the shared council folder for monthly review.
9. Ongoing Learning- 
a. Composition Resources- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that these can be found on the Kentucky standards webpage (kystandards.org). There are tons of rubrics and conferencing guides that can be accessed. 
b. Constitution Day- Mrs. Tarquinio shared that any K-12 school that receives federal funding, and Woodland does, is required to have an educational program in the U.S. Constitution. This is called Constitution Day and needs to be completed soon. 
c. Standards Family Guides- Mrs. Tarquinio shared this is a document that she is going to share with the teacher to review in PLCs within the next two weeks. Mrs. Tarquinio shared that she is wanting to get our OLA teachers involved with this as well.
10. Upcoming Deadlines
a. August 1-October 1 - Phase 1 of the CSIP has been completed.
11. Adjournment- A motion was made by Freddie Murphy to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Casey Boblitt. The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.
